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Dear Rex and AN

Thank you for your letter dated 1 September 2016 outlining your views on the
Government Policy Statement on Land Transport 2018 (GPS 2018). It was good (D
meet with you in Invercargill on 9 September 2016 to discuss the issues m your
letter. The key issues you raised were the need for-

. greater flexibility in the GPS to adopt the most effective solution including multi-
modal solutions

. increased support for tourism with a strong focus on enhancing the tourist
experience, improving tourist safety, and investing in tourist corridors

. more emphasis on public transport for greater social mobility, including improved
footpaths and cyde paths

. continuing efforts to improve the quality of the transport sector data and having
access to this data to enable longer term planning.

As you are aware, the Ministry of Transport has been visiting regions to better
understand regtonal views on the GPS and current regional issues. The tourism and
mdti-modal issues you have raised were also raised by other regions visited. I have
asked my officials to consider changes to the GPS to recognise these issues. The
lack of flexibility of the National Land Transport Programme (NLTP) process has also
been raised by other regions. However, I understand that other sectors such as the
construction industry like the certainty of the funding signals given in the current
activity classes, f will ask my officials to work with New Zealand Transport Agency
(NZTA) to consider optrons to improve the flexibility of the NLTP process.

With regards to the priority for public transport and active modes, regions have mixed
views. Some regions see them as a priority while they are less important for others.
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I agree that data is needed to make good decisions but that it comes at a cost. Some
regions were concerned about the costs of providing the data requested by NZTA. As
you know, the Ministry is working to improve the availability of data through the
implementation of the Transport Domain Plan. Please contact Tim Herbert (Manager
Financiai, Economic and Statistical Analysis) at t. hQrbert(g)transix»rt. ciovt. nz if you
wish to find out more about the Transport Domain Plan and its implementation
process.

I appreciate your support in developing the next GPS. There will be another
opportunity to provide comment on the development of GPS 2018 when formal
engagement begins !ater this year

Yours sincerely

Hon Simon Bridges
Minister of Transport


